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 Martin Hayman COMMNT2016/0652/P 25/02/2016  14:27:15 Timber decking is not sanctioned by original planning application (2014/5696/P) and appears to have 

been built in the full knowledge of this fact. Owner's intention is plainly to attract passing custom from 

Kilburn High Road by providing an outdoor area for smoking and drinking. This is entirely out of 

character with Birchington Road, which is a quiet residential street, not an extension of the High Road. 

Planning committee should stick to its original determination and ensure that all Class A3 usage is 

indoors. The application is without merit and should be refused.
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